



Friday 29th June 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

North Oxfordshire Quadkids Final

On Tuesday afternoon the Year 6 Quadkids team competed in the North Oxfordshire finals held at Warriner School, after winning the Bicester Partnership event last week. As always they represented the school



brilliantly and we were the runnersup out of 12 schools. They are now through to the County finals in the first week of July. Many thanks to all parents who assisted with transport for this event at such short notice.



Special mention must be made of Daisy Bowler, who lost a shoe halfway through her long distance run and still managed to sprint to the finish and come first in her race! Well done to the whole team for a great performance all round.

Music Concert

Last Thursday evening we were all treated to a fantastic summer music concert. We had pianists, clarinetists, flautists, and cornettist who all performed solos or duets and showed off how much they have progressed over the course of the year. As always, our superb Year 5 brass band entertained us with a delightful repertoire. Well done to all the children who participated and provided us with such enjoyable music.

Sports Week

We have had a very active week, culminating in a hot and sunny Sports Day today. The children have participated in a variety of events during the week, including cheerleading, archery, and a mobile climbing wall. All the activities undertaken during the week added to the family group points on Sports Day. A big well done to Griffin, who achieved the most points, followed by Pegasus, Phoenix, and Unicorn. Many thanks to the staff for the



organisation of this event and to the volunteers who assisted with the finish line.

Stingrays and Sharks "Alice in Wonderland"

The children in Years 4, 5 and 6 are very busy rehearsing for their annual play, learning their lines and singing a variety of songs. The performances will take place on Wednesday 11^{th} and Thursday 12^{th} July, at 6.00pm. The children in these classes will be bringing home a letter about the play, with a slip to be returned with your request for seats.

Class Swap Day

This will take place on Wednesday 4th July, when your child will spend the day in the class he/she will be in next year. Many of the Year 6 children will be away at a school transition day, and the Year 5 Boys Cricket Team will be attending their cricket final on that day, but the rest of the school should enjoy meeting their "new" teacher and classroom.

FoFS Summer Fete

Plans are well in hand for our annual fete next Friday. You will have received emails about various bottle donations; we do appreciate your support. FoFS are still looking for willing volunteers on the evening and would appreciate any offers of help.

Missing Uniform

Recently we have had cases of uniform or PE kit going missing in school and often these items are clearly named. Please be aware of your child's uniform at home and check that you do not have someone else's clothes; it is very easy for them to be picked up in error when the children are changing for PE, etc.

Kind regards,

Debbie McLeod

Headteacher

SCHOOL DIARY

Wed 4th Jul - Class Swap Day

Wed 4th Jul - Year 5 Boys Cricket Final

Fri 6th Jul - Year 6 Swimming Gala

Fri 6th Jul - Year 6 Quadkids County Final

Fri 6th Jul - FoFS Summer Fete

Mon 9th Jul - Year 6 Boys Football Final

Wed 11th Jul - Year 2/3 Festival

Wed 11th Jul - Year 6 Girls Cricket Final

Wed 11th Jul - Year 4/5/6 Play Performance

Thurs 12th Jul - Year 4/5/6 Play Performance

Thurs 12th Jul - Sticklebacks & Seahorses Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park

Tues 17th Jul - Year 6 Leavers' Trip to Hinksey Pool

Wed 18th Jul - Year 6 Presentation Evening

Thurs 19th Jul - School Disco

Fri 20th Jul - Tiddlers & Minnows Trip to Woburn Safari Park

Wed 25th Jul - Leavers' Service 10am